Council Meeting
March 8, 2016
Chancellor Center
President of Council Robert Walker called the regular semi-monthly meeting of Newtown Borough Council to order at 7:00 P.M. on Tuesday, March 8, 2016.   President Walker asked those in attendance to join him in a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present:  Councillors Grunde-McLaughlin, Gusty, King, McDermott, Walker and Warren; Solicitor Bolla and Engineer Canales. Mayor Swartz was excused.
Mayor’s Report – Robert Walker in absence of the Mayor

Special Event Reminders

Tavern Night at the Half Moon Inn - March 12, 2016 at 7 P.M.

Easter Egg Hunt at Pickering Field - March 19, 2016 beginning at 9 A.M. and


Sponsored by the Newtown Business Association (Rain date March 26)

Newtown Artesian Water Company - Dan Angove

Dan Angove, Assistant Manager at the Newtown Artesian Water Company, discussed the water system and water quality.  Their goal is provide reliable drinking water while maintaining an efficient and cost effective service.  Since they are a public utility, they are regulated by the PUC and governed by the Department of Environmental Protection. The water source is provided by five wells, approximately 40%, and two interconnects, one with Bucks County Water and Sewer and the other with Pennsylvania American Water through the Yardley district, providing the other 60%.  More information can be found on their website, newtownwater.com, including the consumer confidence reports which provide the test results from the previous year.  In response to Councillor Warren's question, Mr. Angove said that 75% of Pennsylvania American's water comes from the Delaware River.  Bacteriological testing is done on a monthly basis, with lead and copper testing done every three years.  In response to a resident's question regarding water coming from the river into an older pipe system, Mr. Angove responded that Newtown Artesian treats with a zinc orthophosphate, which protects the pipes.  Ms. Woldorf asked how much lead piping still remains in this area and Mr. Angove said only from individual properties to the main line.
President's Report - Robert Walker

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, and carried unanimously to authorize the President of Council to sign a letter to the Bucks County Department of Health approving their request to spray for the West Nile Virus.
Public to be Heard
No one wished to be heard at this time.
Certificates of Appropriateness –Robert King
· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried unanimously, to follow the recommendation of the Historic Architectural Review Board and direct President of Council to sign the following Certificates of Appropriateness, thereby approving the historical appropriateness of the application, with final approval by the Code Enforcement Officer.



COA 2016-003-H
Applicant:  Thomas J. Buck, Trinity Information 
Technology, LLC, 2 E. Washington Avenue


The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the installation of 
a hanging sign on the front façade of the building.


COA 2016-004-H
 Applicant: Richard Walker, Architect, 194 N. 
Chancellor 
Street, Noel & Heacock residence


The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the construction of 
a screened-in porch at the rear of the house, noting changes indicated on the 
detail drawing submitted on 2/24/16, which confirmed the use of Azek.


COA 2016-005-H
 Applicant: Richard Walker, Architect, 26 N. 
Congress Street, residence


The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the construction of 
a 2-story addition at the rear of the house, with the addition of the revisions 
shown on the elevation submitted 2/24/16, noting that all trim will be Azek, the 
siding 
will be smooth Hardiplank, and the windows will be 2 over 2 aluminum 
clad simulated divided lites. 


COA 2016-006-H
 Applicant: Richard Walker, Architect, 28 N. 
Congress Street, residence


The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the construction of 
a 2-story addition at the rear of the house, with the addition of the revisions 
shown on the elevation submitted 2/24/16, noting that all trim will be Azek, the 
siding 
will be smooth Hardiplank, and the windows will be 2 over 2 aluminum 
clad simulated divided lites.


COA 2016-007-H
  Applicant:  Zaveta Custom Homes, LLC, 189 N. 
Chancellor 
Street, Hayden residence


The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the review of the 
recommendation of the Joint Historic Commission regarding demolition of the 
existing house (demolition has already begun) and existing detached garage, and 
the construction of 
a new house and new detached garage, with which the 
Historic Review Board concurred and with the following details on the new 
construction:
Relative to the house, it was clarified that:

· All siding on the dormers and house will be smooth Hardiplank with a bead

· All trim will be Azek

· Windows will be Kolbe aluminum clad simulated divided lites, with casing and exterior sill of molded aluminum

· Shutters will be solid composite (paneled on the lower level; louvered on the upper level) with operable black hardware; shutters each to be ½ the width of the window

· Entry porch roof will be field formed 1” standing seam copper

· Porch ceiling will be Azek bead board 3-1/2” with center and edge bead, also known as “fencing” board

· Porch treads will be brick

· Porch columns will be 8” square, cementitious material

· Side porch brackets will be laminated Azek, cut by the builder

· The porch handrail will be molded profile with square stock balustrades; the material would be wood core, with painted composite shell

· Copper will be installed on top of the cornice returns; field formed

· Louvers in the attic story will be Azek

· Hardiplank siding on all dormers will be horizontal; not installed on an angle as shown on the drawings.

· The skirt board will be Azek, two pieces with a cap

· There will be 2 ½ “ bed molding between the freeze and soffit

· Corner boards will be 5/4 x 6; installed flush with the siding

· All flashings will be copper

· Gutters will be 5” ½ round; leader smooth round


And the application approved with the following detail notations:

· All siding on the dormers and house will be smooth Hardiplank with a bead

· All trim will be Azek

· Windows will be Kolbe aluminum clad simulated divided lites, with casing and exterior sill of molded aluminum

· Shutters will be solid composite with operable black hardware; shutters each to be ½ the width of the window

· Roof will be field formed 1” standing seam copper

· Porch ceiling will Azek bead board

· Porch treads will be brick

· Porch columns will be 8” square, cementitious material

· Side porch brackets will be Azek, cut by the builder

· The porch handrail will be molded profile with square stock balustrades all painted composite material with a wood core

· Copper will be installed on top of the cornice returns; field formed

· Attic story louvers will be Azek

· All dormers will have horizontal Hardiplank siding

· The skirt board will be Azek, two pieces with a cap

· There will be 2 ½ “ bed molding, between the freeze board and soffit

· Gutters will be 5” ½ round aluminum, with smooth round downspouts

· Both porches will be of the same materials

· Corner boards will be 5/4 x 6, Azek

· All exposed metal (roof and flashing) will be copper

· The small section of stucco indicated on the plans on the return of the base course is a drafting error; the base course will be all brick.

With approval for the garage, with the following detail notations:

· The garage doors will be Artisan Custom Doorworks painted composite door with smooth finish, noting that the garage is at a large distance from the street

· All materials will match those of the house

· Dormers will have horizontal siding

· Siding will be smooth Hardiplank

· Shutters will be composite material, same as the house, appropriately sized with operable hardware

· Rear roof will be copper, 1’ standing seam, field formed

· Corner boards will be 5/4 x 6 Azek

· Brackets on either side of the garage doors will be Azek, cut by the builder

· There will be 2 ½ “ bed molding on top, between the freeze board and soffit

· Gutters will be 5” ½ round painted aluminum with smooth round downspouts

· The windows will be the same as the house - simulated divided lites, with exterior casings of extruded aluminum and part of the windows



COA 2016-008-H
 Applicant:  Barley Custom Homes, LC, 117 N. State 
Street, vacant Lot #3 at Buckman Place


The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the construction of 
a detached garage for the previously approved house on the property.
Engineer's Report - Mario Canales

MS4 Presentation

Engineer Canales discussed the MS4 program and updated Council on its progress.  The Borough just ended year two of a five-year permit cycle.  Federal regulations require that the Borough have a storm water permit from the Department of Environmental Protection that regulates storm water discharges from our Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System, hence the MS4 designation.  The permit requires implementation of six minimum control measures and numerous best management practices under each of those minimum control measures. The program's goal is to reduce pollution to the streams and waterways. Public education and outreach on storm water impact is the first measure and the Borough has developed written publications and outreach programs to address the target audiences (residents, developers, businesses and schools) and the steps that the public can take to prevent pollution in storm water run-off.  Both the Borough website and the Public Access Channel provide links and information.  In addition, handouts have been provided at various public events, including the Antique Car Show.  He explained to community members and residents the importance of controlling and/or notifying the Borough, or calling numbers for environmental agencies found on the Borough website, of illegal discharges and he encouraged volunteer participation in organizations like the Newtown Creek Coalition.  In addition, he reminded the public not to rake leaves and yard waste into storm water outlets, to use pesticides and fertilizers judiciously so as not to pollute the waterways, and encourage residents to be aware at all time of the importance of keeping the waters in the community safe.  All of the Borough's 17 outfalls were inspected this year and no illicit discharges were found. Those residents or residential communities who were required to provide storm water management for their building projects are required to provide annual written inspection reports.  Letters and follow-up letters, if necessary, are sent, and if the Borough receives no response, inspections will be scheduled.  In response to questions from Councillors Walker and Gusty, Mr. Canales explained that projects like Steeple View and contractors handling roadwork are required to meet certain standards and requirements to comply with storm water management.  In addition, the Conservation District does spot inspections of building projects. 
Newtown Borough Road Inventory

Pickering, Corts & Summerson visually inspected the 8.8 miles of Borough streets and documented, with a computer program, their existing condition by looking at the extent and severity of seven different distresses commonly found in roads.  Physical road data and traffic analysis was added into the program and a road inventory developed.  Liberty Street, between Greene and Washington Avenue, was considered the most important because both the Police Department and Fire Department are located there.  Once they developed the inventory, the roads were then categorized to create a "Roads Condition Survey," which determined whether the road required no maintenance, routine maintenance, preventive maintenance, rehabilitation or total reconstruction.  Using their best judgment and file data, Pickering developed a maintenance and rehabilitation strategy for the Borough roads and a maintenance budget analysis based on December 2015 prices.  The majority of Borough roads fall within the no, routine or preventive maintenance category.  Approximately 1.2 miles of roadways fall in the rehabilitation category, which would require mill and overlay.  Centre Avenue, between Court and Congress, will be milled and overlaid this spring and Penn Street, between Steeple View and State Street will be rebuilt during the Steeple View project.  The 2015 projected costs would need to be adjusted for inflation and other factors at the time a street project is chosen.  Mr. Canales reminded Council that the figures do not include curb ramps, pavement markings, upgrades, drainage, utility or sidewalk work.  The report is focused only on the road surface.  In response to Councillor Gusty's question, Mr. Canales noted that any time you change the road surface, handicapped ramps must be upgraded.  Maintenance repairs, like slurry seal do not trigger the handicapped ramp upgrades.
Steeple View Pedestrian Sidewalk Issue

Mr. Canales reported that because of the sidewalk closure in front of the Steeple View project, a PennDOT approved pedestrian detour plan will be implemented as soon as the signage arrives.  The public is asked to use the detour and not walk into the street around the closed sidewalk, as it is very dangerous especially because of the curve at that location.  A meeting is scheduled with the Police Chief, the Engineer and the developer's engineer to address concerns raised by the Police Chief. 
Bid for Centre Avenue Resurfacing Project
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously to accept the bid of Haines Paving & Landscaping, Inc. in the amount of $31,678 for the Centre Avenue Resurfacing Project.
Steeple View Escrow Release
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor McDermott, and carried unanimously to approve Escrow Release #2 for Steeple View LP in the amount of $50,433.80, as recommended by the Engineer.
Presentation of Minutes
· A motion was duly made by Councillor McDermott, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to approve the February 3, 2016 Council Work Session Meeting  minutes.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor McDermott, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and approved with Councillor King abstaining, to approve the February 9, 2016 Council Meeting minutes. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Budget & Finance – Robert Walker, Chris Gusty & Perry Warren

Consolidated Report
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried unanimously, to accept, subject to audit, the consolidated expenditure report for the month of February totaling $300,924.64.

Personnel Committee – Kevin McDermott
· A motion was duly made by Councillor McDermott, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously to appoint Ted Schmidt to the Environmental Advisory Council for a 3-year term through December 31, 2018.
Councillor McDermott reported that there is one opening on the Environmental Advisory Council, two on the Human Relations Commission, one on the Shade Tree Commission and 1-2 on the Ad Hoc Traffic Committee.  He also reported that he had just a received a letter of resignation from a member of the Recreation Board, so there is also a position available on that Board.
Solicitor's Report - William J. Bolla

There was no report from the Solicitor.
Old Business
Councillor Warren reported that he plans to contact Paul Gordon of the Bucks County Planning Commission regarding the Resolution for the Rails to Trails program.  Discussion will continue at the April Work Session.
New Business
There was no new business.
Public to be Heard 
No one wished to be heard at this time.
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 8:10 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Marcia M. Scull
Borough Secretary
ATTENDEES

Ted Schmidt

Julia & Warren Woldorf

Jeff Werner
Travis Zavetta
Joe Caucci
Richard Walker
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